February 2015
Editor,

International Journal of Infection Control

Title: HOW WELL DO PATIENT EDUCATION MATERIALS FOR CLOSTRIDIUM DIFFICILE INFECTION SCORE? A SYSTEMATIC EVALUATION
Dear Editor, 

We are pleased that the International Journal of Infection Control has favorably reviewed our manuscript and has invited us to submit a revised version for further consideration for publication.

We appreciate the reviews provided, which we think have helped us greatly strengthen the paper.

Enclosed is a revised manuscript in which we have incorporated the suggestions of the reviewers.  Below we have listed the reviewer’s recommendations and then our modifications, which we have described in italics.

Recommendations:
1. PEMAT has to be cited as suggested on the PEMAT website (Shoemaker SJ, Wolf MS, Brach C. The Patient Education Materials Assessment Tool (PEMAT) under Contract No. HHSA290200900012I, TO 4). Rockville, MD. Agency for Healthcare Research and Quality; November 2013. AHRQ Publication No. 14-0002-EF). 
We have amended the citation in accordance with the reviewer’s suggestion. We hope this is satisfactory to the reviewer. 
2. The citation No 6 is not appropriate as the study was conducted in April 2014, and the publication was issued in September 2014.
We have changed citation number 6 in accordance with the reviewer’s comment  
3. PEMAT has to be explained in more details, so the reader better understands what the rates mean. Is the rate percentage of ‘agree’ answers?
We have added additional language to the section of the manuscript where the rating system is described. We hope these amendments are acceptable to the reviewer.

4. Under the study limitations the ‘own criteria’ of particular reviewer should also be explained: it seems to me that those were not actual criteria, but more of experience and opinions. The words might be changed if so. 

We have altered the language in the limitation section of our manuscript to better explain the reviewer’s potential personal bias. 
5. I did not find any figures, despite figures were mentioned at the end of the text.

We have changed the word figures to tables to eliminate any confusion in accordance with the reviewer’s recommendation. We hope this is satisfactory to the reviewer. 
We hope this manuscript is now considered satisfactory for publication in the International Journal of Infection Control. The authors approve of the revised version. Correspondence may continue to be addressed to Dr. Nasia Safdar. 

Thank you

Sincerely,


Caroline Zellmer
Nasia Safdar, MD, PhD
Section of Infectious Diseases

University of Wisconsin, Madison WI

Ns2@medicine.wisc.edu
608-263-4464 (Fax)

608-265-9790 (phone)

